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Background: Enzalutamide is an androgen receptor pathway inhibitor (ARPI).  As monotherapy, 
enzalutamide delayed metastasis in biochemically recurrent prostate cancer (BCR), leading to recent 
regulatory approval in BCR.  PDS01ADC is a tumor-targeting IL-12 immunocytokine with the potential to 
minimize immune suppression in the tumor microenvironment and to activate CD8+T-cells and Natural 
Killer (NK) cells (Minnar, Frontiers Oncol, 2024). NK cells have been associated with metastasis-free 
survival in prostate cancer (Zhao, JNCI, 2019) but NK cells are rarely the focus of immunotherapy 
regimens. 

 
Methods:  Enzalutamide has previously been evaluated immunologically in BCR.  BCR patients were 
treated with enzalutamide for 84 days and peripheral blood mononuclear cells (PBMCs) were evaluated 
(Madan JITC, 2020).  PDS01ADC was evaluated in a phase 1 study (including prostate cancer) and 
PBMCs were also assessed.  Patients were evaluated clinically with serial prostate specific antigen (PSA) 
values in both studies. 

Results: Enzalutamide given for BCR for 84 days controlled PSA for a median of 308 days (range:168-
1330).  PBMC assessment demonstrated no significant changes in T-cells, there were increases in total 
NK cells, including NK cells with maturity/activation markers.  In a separate study, 9 patients with 
prostate cancer treated with PDS01ADC, 5/8 (62.5%) evaluable patients had PSA declines (8-42%). 
Treatment with PDS01ADC in these prostate cancer patients was associated with increases in NK cell 
populations, but not other immune cells consistently. 

Conclusion: Both enzalutamide and PDS01ADC have been shown to increase NK cells in prostate cancer 
patients and increased NK cells have been associated with better clinical outcomes in prostate cancer.  
Clinical trial #NCT06096870 is currently evaluating enzalutamide with/without PDS01ADC at the National 
Cancer Institute (Bethesda, MD, USA). The key endpoints in the trial include PSA responses, changes in 
PSMA PET imaging and changes in NK cells.  This is the first BCR trial to evaluate an ARPI with an 
immunocytokine. 
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